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BLACKSHAW PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of Allotments Committee Meeting
7.30pm, Monday 11th October 2021  at Hebden Bridge Town Hall
Present:  Cllrs Lacey, Lomax, and King, Clare and Rosemary, and Clerk in attendance

1. Apologies for absence. None

2. Declarations of interest in matters on the agenda.  None

3. Confirmed minutes of the meeting of the Allotments committee on 15th March 2021

4. Information about matters arising from the minutes of meeting on  15th March 2021 - none
5. Discussed Terms of Reference for the Allotment Committee – explored the different role of councillors, in relation to the liaison visit, and what is referred business. Plotholder representatives agreed that they were happy with being part of any referred business, including decisions on tenancies, providing they were not part of the site liaison visit. Agreed to change membership to two plotholders not three, inserted words councillors and/or into Referred Business/issues pertaining to termination of tenancies, and quorum will be two councillors and two plotholders are required with a substitute plotholder possible. 

6.  To report back on the annual Site Liaison visit and any issues arising from this. Situation of under cultivation on one plot was obvious, and was measured, and reported to the council. Invited plotholder to explain any extenuating circumstances. Was given a notice of improvement and the plotholder had done the required work. Plotholder was offered reasonable adjustment by offering to sub-divide plot but the plotholder was committed to keeping whole plot. The plotholder attended the council meeting at which this was discussed. 
Actions taken were in context of very keen people on the waiting list. 


7. To receive a report of progress from the Charlestown Allotments Group and future action plan: 

There are 2-3 meetings a year which are quite formal, trying to make it work effectively, with an agenda. Have had 6-7 attending out of the 8 plot holders at the meetings. On Saturday mornings there are informal meetings at the allotments. Two apple trees are ready to plant in the section now allocated for an orchard and a plum is being obtained. All are not full size varieties.  Repairs to the fence are ongoing, but some nudging has been done. The gate to the allotments has been OK, not causing a problem, but the work to tighten the top hinge support and loosen the bottom one in the hope that the gate can be lifted a bit remains to be done. The flower meadow has been strimmed all fine and it is hoped to keep it dedicated to wild flowers, and to develop some area around the orchard with wild flowers too.

7.1. Report from Allotments Group on budget and balances. The bank balance is £218. This is due to the way they have used donations received and money from group seed purchases. They have gone onto online banking which means some reduction in checks and balances but the sums are small and the transactions can still be checked if needs be.

8. To consider any tenancy issues, the waiting list situation and vacant plots. There are three people on the waiting list, all of whom are very keen. No vacant plots and no outstanding issues. 

9. Financial matters:

9.1. Rent payments – up to date

9.2. Water bills – up to date, and issue of high bill resolved.

10. Dates and venue of future meetings - 14th March 2022 Town Hall
6 Adelaide St, Todmorden, Ol14 5HT    01706  815155
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